REECE SAILER MEMORIAL FUND

On September 8, 1986, Dr. Reece Sailer, Graduate Research Professor Emeritus, died of a heart attack at his summer home in Rehoboth Beach, Delaware. Dr. Sailer, a founding member of the International Organization for Biological Control, was a proponent and practitioner of classical biological control. He was dedicated to teaching and recognized the need for well-trained biological control specialists, particularly in the developing third world countries.

Prior to his death, Dr. Sailer expressed the wish that his library, including an extensive reprint collection be donated to the University of Florida to serve as a nucleus for the development of a computerized data base on biological control in Florida.

To perpetuate the memory of Dr. Sailer the University of Florida has authorized the establishment of the Reece Sailer Memorial Fund. This fund will ensure the development of the data base and encourage training in biological control by awarding scholarships and assistantships to deserving graduate students.

Your contribution will enable the acvhievement of these goals. Please make your check payable to "University of Florida Foundation SHARE", indicate that it represents a contribution to the Reece Sailer Memorial Fund, and send it to the Chairman, Department of Entomology and Nematology, University of Florida, Gainesville, FL 32611.

FLORIDA ENTOMOLOGICAL SOCIETY SCHOLARSHIPS

The Florida Entomological Society will award three \$500.00 scholarship grants to students majoring in entomology or a related discipline.

The student must be a member of the Florida Entomological Society and be a fulltime graduate or undergraduate student with at least one year remaining in his/her degree program.

The application must include a transcript, letter of recommendation from two faculty members, a curriculum vitae, and a statement from the student about his/her future plans in the field of entomology.

Applications must be mailed to Dr. Manuel L. Pescador, Dept. of Entomology, Florida A&M University, Tallahassee, FL 32307, by July 1, 1987.

Mini-grants

FES will award 10 mini-grants of \$50.00 each to student members for entomological research. Applications must include a one-page description of the research and indicate items to be purchased. Submit applications by July 1, 1987 to Dr. R. Wills Flowers, Dept. of Entomology, Florida A&M University, Tallahassee, FL 32307.

Student Papers or Posters

FES will award prizes of \$125, \$75, and \$50 to the best three student papers and the best three posters at the Annual Meeting in Daytona Beach, August 12-14. Application forms are in December 86 and March 87 issues of Florida Entomologist.